Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

November 17, 2014
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Lewis Russell

Brian Lennon




Doug Hall




Kristi Burnett
Members Absent:  Jason Back and Rolanda Hasten
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, Clint George, Asheley Birchfield, Kris Arnold, and Laurie Meadows.  
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. 

Public forum:  None

Approve minutes of previous meeting:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Lewis Russell to approve the minutes of the October 20, 2014 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Kristi Burnett to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Audit Report:

Kris Arnold presented the audit report to the Board.  A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Doug Hall to accept the Audit Report.  The motion carried unanimously.

Election Canvass:

President Mabe then led the canvassing of the election results from the November 4, 2014 election.  The results of the three highest vote recipients, in order, were:  Bret Garrett, Brandon Darrow, and Brian Lennon.  A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to accept the results of the election.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Certification of Election:

President Mabe then certified that Bret Garrett, Brandon Darrow, and Brian Lennon were Board members of Miller Grove ISD.

Statement of officers:  Bret Garrett, Brandon Darrow, and Brian Lennon then signed their statement of officers.

Oath of Office:

Bret Garrett, Brandon Darrow, and Brian Lennon then signed their Oath of Office.  They were notarized by Laurie Meadows. 

Election of Trustee officers:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brandon Darrow for the officers to remain as they were.  President-Eric Mabe; Vice-President-Lewis Russell; and Secretary-Brian Lennon.  The motion carried unanimously.
TASB update 100:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall to accept TASB update 100 in its entirety.  The motion carried unanimously.

SHAC report:

Ms. Irby presented the minutes of the SHAC meeting held on October 29, 2014.  She then gave a summary of the meeting and answered any questions.

Superintendent’s Report:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that elementary addition proposals had come to the point of them needing to talk with an architect to explain further course of action.
Principal’s report:
Ms. Irby reported a secondary enrollment of 114 and upcoming events.   
Ms. Fox had arrived and reported an elementary enrollment of 120 and upcoming events.

Board concerns:

Bret Garrett asked Mr. Johnson to try and get an idea of getting a partition wall in the High School entry area.

At 8:22 p.m. a motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brandon Darrow to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
